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AGENDA NO. 352 - Letter from Hon. Jose Enrique S. Garcia III, Provincial Governor
of Bataan, RE: REQUEST FOR A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE PROVINCIAL
GOVERNOR, HON. JOSE ENRIQUE S. GARCIA III TO ENTER INTO AND SIGN A
MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING WITH THE HOME DEVELOPMENT
MUTUAL FUND (PAG-IBIG FUND).

In a letter dated August 22, 2022 the Honorable Governor of Bataan requested
authorization to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Home Development
Mutual Fund (Pag-IBIG Fund) on behalf of the Provincial Government of Bataan (PGB) for the
development and implementation of a housing loan program to qualified Pag-IBIG Fund
beneficiaries in the province of Bataan.

The Provincial Legal Office has reviewed and endorses the proposed MOU. Moreover,
The Committee has reviewed the proposed MOU and found it legally sound and beneficial to
Bataan. The Committee also noted that the joint home ownership project is in line with the PGB’s
vision of improving the quality of life of its constituencies through quality and affordable housing.

Accordingly, the Committee respectfully recommends on September 14, 2022, the
approval of the request for a resolution authorizing the Honorable Governor of Bataan to enter and
sign the proposed MOU on behalf of the PGB and in behalf of Bataan.

Agenda No. 346 - Letter from the Vice Governor’s League of the Republic of the
Philippines, RE: SUPPORTING RESOLUTION NO. 779, S. 2022, passed by the
SANGGUNIANG PANLALAWIGAN OF LAGUNA, entitled, “A RESOLUTION
REQUESTING HIS EXCELLENCY FERDINAND “BONGBONG” ROMUALDEZ
MARCOS, JR.,, THRU THE PROFESSIONAL REGULATION COMMISSION (PRC),
THE EXTENSION OF THE EFFECTIVITY OF PRC LICENSES FROM THREE (3) YEARS
TO FIVE (5) YEARS.”

On September 6, 2022, the Committee received a letter from the Vice Governor’s League
of the Republic of the Philippines requesting a resolution in support of Resolution No. 779, S.
2022, entitled, “A RESOLUTION REQUESTING HIS EXCELLENCY FERDINAND
“BONGBONG” ROMUALDEZ MARCOS, JR., THRU THE PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
COMMISSION (PRC), THE EXTENSION OF THE EFFECTIVITY OF PRC LICENSES FROM
THREE (3) YEARS TO FIVE (5) YEARS.” passed by the Sangguniang Panlalawigan of the
Province of Laguna.

The Committee has reviewed the request and found it beneficial to Bataan. The extension
of effectivity of PRC licenses would help professional Bataefios to effectively practice their
profession and avoid unprofessional conduct.
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Accordingly, the Committee respectfully recommends on September 14, 2022, the
adoption of the request for a resolution requesting President Ferdinand “Bongbong” Marcos, Jr. to
mandate the PRC to extend the effectivity of licenses issued by the Commission from three (3)
years to five (5) years
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